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SUBJECT: REMOVAL OF MAYORAL APPOINTEE, LUIS ANGEL CORCUERA, 

FROM THE BOARD OF PARKING PLACE COMMISSIONERS  

(VEHICLE PARKING DISTRICT) 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

 

It is recommended that the City Council remove mayoral appointee, Luis Angel Corcuera, from 

the Board of Parking Place Commissioners (VPD). 

 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
 

The Board of Parking Place Commissioners is regulated by State law.  Therefore, appointment and 

removal of commissioners is governed by a different City Code Section than the other City 

commissions.  Pomona City Code Section 58-385 provides that any member of the Board of 

Parking Place Commissioners (“VPD”) may be removed by a majority vote of the City Council.  

Therefore, unlike other commissions, when an individual is removed from the VPD Commission, 

it requires City Council approval.  

 

 

DISCUSSION:  

 

Section 58-385(a) of the Pomona City Code specifies that “Any member of the Board of Parking 

Place Commissioners may be removed by a majority vote of the entire Council when, in the 

discretion of the City Council, the best interests of the City will be served thereby.”   

 

Commissioner Luis Angel Corcuera was appointed to the Board of Parking Place Commission on 

September 14, 2020 by Mayor Tim Sandoval. Mr. Corcuera submitted his resignation on August 

23, 2021. Due to the resignation, there is currently a vacancy on the Board of Parking Place 

Commission.  

 

Section 58-385 (c) of the Pomona City Code specifies, “Whenever a vacancy occurs, the City 

Council shall fill the vacancy in the same manner as was used for the original appointment. A  
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member appointed to fill a vacancy serves for the remainder of the unexpired term.”  

 

 

 

Prepared by:  

  

  

_____________________________    

Alison Glynn      

Deputy City Clerk      

 

 

 

 

 


